Books on CD Circuit
ANNUAL MEETING

2010 Minutes

Tuesday, 5 October 2010

Rosemary Garfoot Library (CSP)

10AM

Attending: Audrey Johnson (MAZ), Mary Friesen (WYO), Diana Skalitzky (MAR), Joan Behm (CBR), Leah Fritsche (DEE), Kristine Millard (LDI), Leonore Neumann (CIA), Cathy Borck (WID), Laura Gavinski (WID), Jeffrey Harrison (PLA), Jackie Nachreiner (RIO), Holly Andres (CSP), Mary Brey (SGR)
Absent: ACL, BER, COL, LAV, PAR, POY, SKC

1. Additions or changes to the agenda

a. We moved the treasurer’s report to number 6 and bumped Brad Gray from Recorded Books up to number 3.

b. We moved the election of officer to the end of the agenda.

c. We added KOHA discussion to the list.

2. Approval of 2009 minutes from the Annual Meeting:  motion made by WID, seconded by CIA.   Motion passed.

3. Selection issues and conversation with Brad Gray, Recorded Books.  He handed out folders to us all with new information, our current plans and his contact information.  He gave some background on RB, informed us they were still publishing cassette format, informed us Harlequin Romance signed a contract with RB to publish with them and it is offered as a separate plan now.   Mr. Gray reviewed the rewards program, of which we have not taken advantage.  39 discounted titles, some up to 40%, can be purchased per year.  Mr. Gray discussed Landmark Distribution, who repackages the library cases and makes them shelf ready, as a division of RB.  Playaway issues were also discussed.  Lots of 2009 published titles have an equipment defect, so they are now packaged without a battery installed and the sound processors were also replaced adding 2 more speeds.  Send Mr. Gray a note if you are still having issues with these types of defects.  If RB cannot replace a damaged item as a cassette or CD, they will replace with a different title.  He can also help with collection lists of what has been previously purchased by the BOCC.

4. 2011 Annual Meeting Date was set after a discussion about current payment due dates vs. the budgeting cycle of library boards.  The decision was made to keep the meeting date the same time of year as previous years setting it for 4 October 2011, 10am, at CSP.
5. Discussion was held on more selection issues such as saying no to the Harlequin plan, but also letting our business plan go in favor of a Sci-Fi/Fantasy plan for 2011.  The Selection Committee has not operated in a few years, so it was recommended we reselect members to serve on the committee to recommend purchase for the rewards program and to make recommendations for next year’s plans.  They should meet twice a year.  A motion was made to end business by WID, with WYO seconding.  Motion passed.  A motion was made to spend up to $1000 on COP Sci-Fi/Fantasy plan for 2011 by LDI and seconded by MAR.   Motion passed.  The selection committee will be represented by WID, MAR, and WYO.  A motion was made to spend $1200 of our funds on our rewards program, titles to be determined by the Selection Committee, by CBR, seconded by PLA.  Motion passed.  Discussion was had about labeling MP3’s more clearly and to ask COL if they thought it was necessary.  
6. Treasurer’s Report: Balance as of 9/30/10 was $5312.67.

7. Membership dues for 2011  included a discussion about the amount of time CSP spends polishing problem CDs.  It was decided that CSP will only polish the CD labeled as a problem once and if it comes back again as a problem it will be sent to the troubleshooter (LDI) for a replacement decision.  There are currently 7 boxes given away for officers and jobs done for BOCC.  A motion was made to increase the dues by $20.00 per “box” by CBR and seconded by WID.  Motion passed.  A motion was made to change the by-laws to include the secretary position as receiving a free box by WID, seconded by WYO.  Motion passed.  A motion was made to require the free box recipients to pay any amount above $500 per box by WID, seconded by WYO.  Motion passed.  The new dues for 2011 will be $520.00 per box.
8. Election of officers:

Convenor – Audrey (MAZ)

Secretary – Leah (DEE)

Treasurer – Mary (WYO)

Troubleshooter – Kristine (LDI)

Processor – Suzanne (COL)

(Not sure who made the motion – ORE was in the notes, but they don’t participate in BOCC) Motion seconded by CSP and the motion passed.

9. New Business: KOHA groups will not migrate as we learned during the Codes webinar.  More than likely they will need to be manually added after the Go Live.  Suggestion was made to do the boxes you currently have at that time.  Please remember to weed the boxes you have currently by the time they move on in January, especially if they are 5 years or older or in rough shape and then send them on to COL.

10. Motion was made to adjourn the meeting by CSP, seconded by WYO.  Motion passed, adjourning the meeting at 12:20pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Leah Fritsche, Secretary (DEE)

